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Brussels, 17 December 2010


WTO discusses wines and spirits GI register
At an informal meeting on 10 December, members of the group negotiating a multilateral GI register for wines and spirits supported the chairman of the talks, Darlington Mwape's plan to produce the negotiating group's first draft text by the end of the first quarter of 2011.

There are three proposals on the table: 
1. The first, which has backing from 19 countries including the US and Japan, envisages the register as a database. Members would choose whether or not to participate in the register. The intellectual property authorities of participating members would consult the database when considering protection for individual trademarks or geographical indications within their countries.

2. The second, which has backing from 100 WTO members, includes a modified and stripped-down version of the EU's original proposal for the multilateral register. "Described as a negotiated compromise among the sponsors, the proposal envisages a system applying to all members although members could choose whether or not to register their own geographical indications," the WTO said.

3. The third, backed by China and Hong Kong, is described thus: "If a term is registered, this would be preliminary evidence - which could be rebutted - about who owns the term, that it is protected in the country of origin, etc., but only in those countries choosing to participate in the system". Hong Kong and China also propose an initial period of four years for this system followed by a review.

The discussion in the coming weeks will include questions such as whether the system should be voluntary, how GI terms should be notified and who would bear the costs of the system. The talks tackling the topic of notification of GIs will begin in the week of 10 January 2011.
